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Federal Judge Temporarily Blocks New 

FLSA Overtime Rule 

On Tuesday, November 22, 2016, a federal judge in the U.S. District Court for the Eastern 

District of Texas issued a nationwide preliminary injunction preventing the new federal Fair 

Labor Standards Act (FLSA) overtime rule from taking effect on December 1, 2016. The 

new overtime rule expands eligibility for overtime pay by increasing the salary threshold 

for the executive, administrative, or professional (EAP) exemption from $455 per week to 

$913 per week (or $23,660 per year to $47,476 per year). Under the new rule, the salary 

level for the EAP exemption would also automatically adjust every three years to 

correspond to national salary level percentiles. 

Twenty-one states brought suit against the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) challenging 

the new overtime rule and filed an emergency motion for preliminary injunction to halt or 

delay implementation of the rule. They argued that the DOL exceeded its authority under 

the FLSA by increasing the salary threshold so significantly and by providing for an 

automatic updating mechanism. The states claimed that they would suffer irreparable 

harm given the significant costs of complying with the new rule. The court agreed with the 

states, but appeared to go even further, questioning the DOL’s authority to establish any 

salary threshold. 

A preliminary injunction is a temporary measure that suspends implementation of the new 

overtime rule in order to give the court time to issue a ruling on the merits of the case. 

Until that time, the injunction maintains the status quo, meaning that in order to be 

properly classified as exempt from overtime pay, employees must generally continue to 

earn at least $455 per week on a salary basis and meet the requirements of the applicable 

EAP duties tests. Although the preliminary injunction prevents the overtime rule from 
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going into effect nationwide on December 1, it does not necessarily mean that the rule is 

gone forever. For example, implementation of the rule could be restored by an appeals 

court, or it could return in a different form under the next presidential administration. 

CAAs that have already reclassified employees or increased salaries to comply with the 

new overtime rule may consider suspending or rolling back implementation, though they 

should be sure to follow their organization’s procedures for making changes to personnel 

policies (e.g., certain changes may require board approval or some form of notice to 

employees). CAAs that have not yet implemented the new overtime rule should continue 

to identify the employees that would be impacted by an increase in the salary threshold 

and determine their best options for compliance, should the rule go into effect. CAPLAW’s 

FAQ on the new overtime rule discusses some of the options available for compensating 

employees under the FLSA. Other CAAs may decide that it is more efficient to 

proceed with implementing the changes they already have planned. 

CAPLAW will continue to monitor developments on the new overtime rule and update the 

Community Action network on any changes as they arise. If you have questions about 

these issues, please feel free to contact CAPLAW for assistance. 
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